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East Midlands Electricity’s Response to Ofgem’s Further Discussion, Recommendations and Future Action Document
East Midlands Electricity is pleased to comment on OFGEM’s document on Distributed Generation: Price Controls, Incentives and Connection Charging, published in March. 

We support the rationale for this document, and are comfortable with there being interim measures to encourage embedded generation before the next price control review.

We do, however, have the following overall concern.  Embedded generation will increase the costs and risks for distribution businesses; we need to be assured that our future pricing and incentives framework will reflect this.

Increased Costs and Risks

The choice of annualised ‘deep’ connection charging is likely to mean us bearing risks at levels of return that normal financial institutions would not.  We believe such risks will need to be accounted for in the rate of return used to calculate deferred generator connection charges in the interim, and in setting future price controls.

This method of charging is also complex to calculate, apply and administer and increases the risk of “stranded” or “partly paid for” assets.

It is also worth noting that, because the proposed deferment of generator contributions to connection costs is not compensated for in our current allowed capital expenditure, there is the risk that network expenditure for embedded generators in the short-term will divert resources from vital network refurbishment and replacement.  

In the longer-term distribution businesses will need to transform their networks to accommodate increased numbers of embedded generator connections, and employ more complex management and control systems.  Accordingly, we will have to acquire and develop new skills and expertise, with attendant learning and system costs
Increased numbers of embedded generator connections may increase risks to the following:

· security and quality of supplies;

· “stranded” or “partly paid for” assets; and 

· the amount of revenue we are allowed to earn (under the current regulatory regime with its 50% volume driver).

The Future

We are encouraged by Ofgem’s agreement that significant consideration needs to be given to understanding the integration of distributed generation and providing suitable incentives for distributors.  And we will welcome any further opportunities to contribute.

In summary, we are comfortable with there being interim measures, but believe these, and future price controls, will need to reflect increased risks and new requirements, and provide a proper balance of risk and reward.  We look forward to working with Ofgem to develop the price control framework and incentives appropriate to a world of distributed generation.

